26 August 2005
Denise M. Ward
2634 N. 7th Street

Milwaukee, WI 53212

Dear Ms. Ward:

As I indicated to you in a letter sent 17 August, the Graduate Committee on Exceptions was to reconvene on Thursday, 25 August, to reconsider your request for an exception to the UW-Whitewater policy of admitting students on a “probationary” basis in cases where numerical grade point averages cannot be determined from the undergraduate degree-bearing transcript.  The Committee was going to consider, specifically, information gathered relevant to addressing two questions:  
1) What form of financial aid are you hoping to secure (as referred to in your letter) that is currently jeopardized by your being admitted on a “probationary” basis?; and 

2) What are the practices of other Graduate Schools in the UW-System when making admission decisions based on a non-numerically-based undergraduate grading system?  

The Committee met yesterday afternoon and reviewed the letter you sent relevant to the first question, and considered the findings of research conducted by the School of Graduate Studies relevant to the second question.  After deliberation, the Committee moved that the School of Graduate Studies adopt a policy regarding non-numerical transcripts that is concordant with policies currently employed by UW-Oshkosh and UW-Milwaukee:  the admission status (e.g., “good standing” vs. “probation”) of all applicants from baccalaureate-granting institutions that don’t employ traditional grading systems be left to the judgment and recommendation of the graduate program to which the student is applying.
Although this policy change still requires the approval of the UW-W Graduate Council, I have contacted Dr. Gordon and asked him to review your transcript.  The Special Education Program is recommending that you be admitted in “good standing,” a recommendation that the School of Graduate Studies will act on immediately.  As such, the School of Graduate Studies has coded you as a student in “good standing” for fall term 2005.  

I assure you, contrary to what you may have heard, the School of Graduate has not reviewed or treated the credentials of previous applicants from Alverno College any differently than we have treated yours.  I do appreciate your persistence with this issue.  It has prompted the School of Graduate Studies to modify what was an apparently uncommon, and often unfair, process.  Your initiative will be a benefit to Alverno students in the future.

Finally, relative to your desire to secure a new advisor in the Special Education program, that is a program-level decision.   Work with Dr. Gordon on that issue, or check with Dr. Rick Lombard, the department chair of Special Education.  
Sincerely,

John Stone

Associate Dean
School of Graduate Studies and Continuing Education 
c. David Gordon, Graduate Program Coordinator, Special Education

